## ERNEST AND DARLENE BAUSERMAN

## Missionaries to Canada

January / February 2004

Dear Praying Friends,

This will be the 14<sup>th</sup> year that we've been missionaries in Canada. As we look back it seems like only yesterday that we arrived and began the Canadian ministry. Since that time the Lord has used us to reach many people.

We received a letter last week asking us to help in a work at North Bay which is about 2½ hours from here. There are 6 families in this work and have been left without a pastor. Our plans are to be with them on Sunday mornings and to be in Nairn Centre on Sunday nights. After we finish teaching this year at Nairn Centre, we can devote several days a week at North Bay. If there is anyone interested in helping out in these ministries, please contact us using the contact information at the bottom of this prayer letter.

So far, concerning the sending out of the John and Romans booklets in Nairn Centre and Sudbury area, there has been only one visible response. A man phoned Pastor Wright to complain that one of these booklets had been placed in his mailbox, but when he found out that the Postal Service had delivered it, he ceased to complain. Lord willing, we would like to begin sending John and Romans booklets out in the North Bay area as soon as we are able. This would be a distribution of about 25,000 booklets.

The Gagne family visited us last week from Quebec and has a <u>very</u> special family need. They request prayer for wisdom in dealing with this situation and for guidance in the near future.

Please be in prayer for these needs as well as our financial needs and health needs.

Thank you once again for your faithfulness to the Lord in helping this missionary in reaching the Canadians ....

For the Glory of God

Ernest and Darlene Bauserman

Cini i Darlen